15. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE'S UPDATE

- 15.1 For members' information attached are schedules of funds distributed in 2002/03 for the Discretionary Funds (following the allocation meeting on 20 February 2002) and the Community Response Assistance Fund.
- 15.2 For members' information a list of all Board Committees, Subcommittees and Working Parties is attached.

15.3 NOTICE OF UPCOMING REPORTS TO THE BOARD

The following reports are expected to be presented to the Board within the next month:

- Update on planned work in Aranui City Streets Unit.
- Horseshoe Lake Road roading/lighting issues City Streets Unit.
- Burwood Park traffic and parking issues City Streets Unit.
- Parklands Library and wider services Library Unit.
- New Brighton Pier Update Advocacy Team/Property Unit.
- Options for the Shaw Avenue Bowling Club site Parks and Waterways Unit.

15.4 CHRISTCHURCH STREET AND GARDEN AWARDS 2003

The following awards have been announced:

Premier Long Street:
Premier Short Street:
Premier Cul-de-sac:
Bella Rosa Drive, Hei Hei
Mervyn Drive, Avondale
Abingdon Court, Hyde Park

Most attractive garden

from Premier Streets: 41 Bella Rosa Drive

Community Board Street Awards (Burwood/Pegasus)

Street: 1. Mervyn Drive, Avondale

Hulverstone Drive, Avondale
 Avonside Drive, Avondale

Cul-de-sac: 1. Oregon Place, Westhaven

Bluegum Place, New Brighton
 Pepperwood Place, Burwood

15.5 ZONE COMMUNITY BOARD REPORT

A copy of the New Zealand Community Boards' Executive Committee's Report to Zones, February 2003, has been circulated separately to Board members. These reports will be forwarded in this way following every Executive Committee meeting.

15.6 WASTEWATER TREATMENT OPEN DAYS

Two Open Days were held on 15 and 18 February 2003 at the South New Brighton Community Centre to provide information on pipe route options and possible construction methods for an ocean pipeline for the wastewater outfall.

The Open Days were well attended with the total number of attendees estimated at 250-300. Over 2,000 flyers were delivered to local residents and the Open Days were well publicised.

The display prepared for the Open Days is to be installed at the New Brighton Library for a month to six weeks and at Civic Offices reception in April.

The City Water and Waste Unit is now meeting with people who live and work in and around each of the affected streets to gather feedback about the outfall proposal and a pipe route.

15.7 PEGASUS ART EXHIBITION

As previously advised, the Pegasus Art Exhibition is ongoing with continued temporary use of the venue. Additional costs associated with the extension of the Exhibition have been assessed and the Board may wish to consider a further contribution. The estimated costs are:

Pegboard cladding and installation	\$1,000
Security cameras two @ \$60	120
Easel and painting materials	335
Three step ladder	80
Heaters	500
Total	\$2,035

These items will be transferable to other venues or projects in the future.

Staff

Recommendation: That the Board allocate up to \$2,035 from the 2002/03 Discretionary funding

to the Pegasus Art Exhibition as a contribution to display materials and minor

works.

Chairperson's

Recommendation: That the abovementioned recommendation be adopted.

15.8 PUBLIC STREET ENCLOSURE POLICY

A copy of the Public Street Enclosure Review and Public Street Enclosure Policy has been circulated separately to Board members. The policy was adopted by the Council on 26 September 2002.

In its submission on the draft policy, the Board recommended that New Brighton be treated as a special case and the Board be given the responsibility of developing a policy specific to New Brighton. This approach was not accepted.

Alternatively, the Board recommended that the policy provide sufficient flexibility for Level 3 partial enclosures and furniture and for Level 4 full enclosures on a discretionary basis, and require minimum cleaning requirements. The policy provides for Level 3 partial enclosures with low level glazed screens and overhead canopies and verandas. Level 4 full enclosures are not permitted in licensed areas. Maintenance schedules are required to be submitted with licence applications and to be carried out as a condition of the licence.